From: publicaccess@cherwell-dc.gov.uk [mailto:publicaccess@cherwell-dc.gov.uk]

Sent: 11 July 2011 14:32

To: Public Access DC Comments; Paul Ihringer

Subject: PublicAccess for Planning - Application Comments (11/00114/F)

PublicAccess for Planning  - Application Comments (11/00114/F)

"David Carter" has used the PublicAccess for Planning website to submit their comments on a Planning Application.  You have received this message because you are the Case Officer for this application or because this is a designated mailbox for PublicAccess comments submissions.

Comments were submitted at 11/07/2011 14:32:22 from 

Application Summary

-------------------

Application Number: 11/00114/F

Address:

Wincote

Cow Lane

Steeple Aston

Oxfordshire

OX25 4SG

Proposal:

Demolition in part of existing main house and outbuildings and the erection of a new residential dwelling

Case Officer:

Paul Ihringer

Customer Details

----------------

Name:

David Carter

Address:

1 The Old Forge Studio

Paines Hill

Steeple Aston

Bicester

Oxfordshire

OX25 4SQ

Customer objects to the Planning Application.

Comments:

As I do not currently live in the village, but will resume so in November this year, I can already imagine the extra burden that traffic in particular will put on these narrow country roads that feed into the village. Thankfully, my neighbour informed me of this process so I could pass comment.

This does not strike me as a standard family home and I would suggest that it is the owners attempts to pull the wool over the planners eyes in order to pursue a long term business proposal.

In addition, I moved to this quiet, traditional village for its character and charm, in particular for the old properties and the residents who often have lived there for many, many years. I have only lived here for a short period but have heard numerous stories of generations living in the village  keeping the close knit community that has developed over time.

I urge you to take a long look at this application and consider not just the wishes of the proposer, but also the greater public and the local community. In particular, the people who own properties next to the proposal.

The impact of this structure will be vast and the logistics of purely building a structure of this size will put a large strain on not only the local environment but also the local people. My home looks directly down cow lane and to say the road is narrow is generous, I think taking large equipment into this area would cause serious long term damage to the village.
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